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8. There would be a need to consider the consequences of cancelling route hospital 
and GP appointment and explore whether oxygen could be provided to the sick at 
home. Some thought should also be given to providing ventilation facilities in local 
hospitals, particularly in rural areas. It was suggested that protective clothing 
earmarked for health and social care professionals could also be made available for 
volunteers. Further thought would need to be given as to whether 'cocoon ing' the 
elderly should be advised, as this could lead to further isolation and increased 
loneliness. 

9. Ministers agreed that there would be a need for further discussions about the policy 
on mass gatherings, such as sporting and cultural events. The science suggested 
that such bans would reduce mortality rates by 2%, but there was a need to consider 
the social impact, the size of events, and whether they were outdoor or enclosed. 
There were also questions about mass transport hubs. However, it would be difficult 
to justify not cancelling events, particularly when the Government was advising 
households to go into quarantine. 

10. Whatever the decision, it would need to be applied consistently and the sooner that 
venues were advised the less costs would be incurred. There was some concern 
about whether insurance policies recognised COVID 19. 

11. Government messaging to the public and delivery partners, such as Local 
Government and the third sector, would need to be clear, concise and simplistic. 

12. Ministers agreed that there was a need to address the questions that had been 
raised as soon as possible. 

13. The Director of Local Government informed the Group that the ECC(W) was now 
working two shifts and processing a great deal of information from Whitehall. 

14. In terms of Local Government, data on RWC and social isolation measures had been 
shared with Chief Executives and there would be powers of direction for authorities in 
the proposed emergency legislation. Furthermore, a meeting of Local Authority 
leaders was planned for the following day. Work was continuing with the Local 
Resilience Fora and a strategic co-ordinating group was being set up. It would be 
important for Local Government to operationalise its planning for excess deaths. 

15. Ministers agreed that, in addition to maintaining dialogue with Local Authorities, there 
would be a need to engage with town and community councils and voluntary 
services, such as the WCVA. 

16. There was a need to avoid the premature closure of schools and it was reported that 
Qualifications Wales had plans in place to manage forthcoming examinations and the 
awarding of qualifications. 

17. It was noted that the supermarkets were confident of their supply chains and that the 
military would be available if needed. 

18. It was reported that officials were in the process of setting up a dedicated web portal 
that would provide guidance to the public beyond the public health setting. 
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19. In terms, of financial support from the UK Government, Ministers recognised that the 
Welsh Government would need to cover the costs of any policies that differed from 
those of the UK Government. 
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